
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

LA weekly eRed Bag mailing 

Week commencing 25th June 2018  

This email is an official communication to schools from the North Yorkshire 

Children and Young People’s Service.  

In this issue: 

 NQT Induction Information 
 2018 Statutory Assessment Data Collection: EYFSP, Y1 and Y2 Phonics,  

KS1 Teacher Assessment, KS2 Teacher Assessment 
 Exceptional E2 Funding Consultation Document 
 School Census – Deadline reminder 
 Schools Forum – Headteacher Vacancies 
 Redundancy Costs 
 Child employment awareness  
 Chief Executive’s key messages 
 Publicity from Primary Schools Debating Competition 
 Designated Teacher for LAC Training 
 CLEAPSS Bulletin 162 Summer 2018 
 Free Cyber Security Course for Young People 
 Change4Life Train Like A Jedi campaign 

 

For Action 

 

NQT Induction Information 

Audience: All Schools 

Schools with NQTs completing Induction this term will need to submit a final 
assessment form in July. Any school employing an NQT from September needs 
to register their NQT for Induction. Provided in ‘downloads’ is a bulletin for all 
schools who currently have NQTs and those who will be employing one from 
September. Registration forms and details regarding NQT briefings and mentor 
training can be found on http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/nqt    
 
Also for your information is a briefing letter and a Letter to Headteachers 
 

Cascade to:  

Headteachers 

and NQT 

Induction 

Coordinators  

For further information contact: peter.fleming@northyorks.gov.uk    01609 536280    

 

2018 Statutory Assessment Data Collection: EYFSP, Y1 and Y2 Phonics, KS1 Teacher 

Assessment, KS2 Teacher Assessment 

Audience: to all Primary Schools, Special Schools and Academies. 

 

Please read THIS LETTER for information on the submission of all statutory 
assessment data. The deadline to the LA is Thursday 28th June 2018.  

Cascade to:  

Headteachers 

/ teachers 

For further information contact: bi.operations@northyorks.gov.uk 01609 533687 

 

http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/nqt
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/nqt
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Teaching/NQTs/NQT%20Briefing%20June%202018.pdf
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Teaching/NQTs/2.%20letter%20for%20HT.pdf
mailto:peter.fleming@northyorks.gov.uk
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Noticeboard/Red%20bag/Attachments/2018%20Schools%20Letter%20Statutory%20Assessment%20Data%20Collection.pdf
mailto:bi.operations@northyorks.gov.uk
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School Census – Deadline reminder 

Audience: All schools    

Schools are reminded that the deadline for changes to the school census is on 

Wednesday 4th July 2018.   

Maintained schools should contact us as soon as possible if you wish to make 

any changes to the return already submitted, please do not just upload a new 

return to Collect as any changes already made may be lost.   

Contact details for changes to maintained schools returns 

Alison Busby Tel 01609 532324 alison.busby@northyorks.gov.uk  

Mark Grosvenor Tel 01609 532956 mark.grosvenor@northyorks.gov.uk  

The DFE have sent the following guidance in relation to protected status for 

those pupils with eligibility for free school meals (FSM). Please note the LA has 

addressed all errors in maintained schools that relate to FSM as a result of the 

changes mentioned below and all errors have been resolved.  Academy Schools 

may need to login to Collect and check if the changes to FSM eligibility has 

resulted in any errors and may need to amend details for those pupils as per the 

guidance below.  For academy schools using North Yorkshire to check the FSM 

claims please check the SAM module. 

DFE state                                          (CLICK HERE for additional information)  

‘IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT FREE SCHOOL MEALS 

Please note, the following applies to all local authorities and not only those authorities 

currently in the process of rolling out the universal credit. 

There still seems to be some confusion around the recording of FSM eligibility. To 

clarify, following the introduction of universal credit on 1 April 2018, a pupil’s FSM status 

will be protected until the end of the universal credit roll out period i.e. 31 March 2022, 

or until their phase of education at that time ends 

Cascade to:  

Headteachers, 

Admin team.  

 
 

Schools Forum – Headteacher Vacancies  

Audience: Primary and Secondary Headteachers 

Please CLICK HERE to read the information inviting new 
colleagues to join the Schools Forum.  

Cascade to:  

Headteachers 

For further information contact: Deborah.WILBOR@northyorks.gov.uk  

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:alison.busby@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:mark.grosvenor@northyorks.gov.uk
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Organisation%20and%20Management/School%20organisation/FSM%20Guidance%20Census%20July%202018.pdf
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Noticeboard/Red%20bag/Attachments/cypsinfo%20-%20headteacher%20vacancies%20letter.pdf
mailto:Deborah.WILBOR@northyorks.gov.uk
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Exceptional E2 Funding Consultation Document  

Audience: Primary, Secondary and Academy Schools  

Please CLICK HERE to be taken to the Inclusion Funding (Element 2) 

CYPSinfo webpage. At the bottom of the page you will find the consultation 

document which provides information on the changes to notional SEN budget 

(Element 2) allocations as well as a summary of the expectations as to how 

this should be used in schools.  

The consultation closes at 5pm on Friday 20th July 2018.  

Cascade to:  

Headteachers, 

School 

Governors, 

SENCOs 

For further information contact: Deborah.WILBOR@northyorks.gov.uk  

 
 

 

Redundancy Costs  

Audience: All Schools 

Please CLICK HERE to read the change to LA financial support for 
redundancy costs for the next academic year.  

Cascade to:  

Headteachers, Governors, 

Bursars, Finance / HR Team 

Should you have any queries in respect of this decision please contact your School’s HR Adviser 

 

 

Child employment awareness 

Audience: All Secondary Schools 

Please CLICK HERE to read a letter explaining Child Employment 
guidelines which might be useful for a form time discussion as the 
summer break approaches.  

Cascade to:  

Form tutors / Pastoral 

leads  

 

For further information contact: https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/licence-child-employment  

 

 

Chief Executive’s key messages 

Audience: all schools 

The latest edition of the Chief Executive’s key message for school staff can be found at 
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/key-messages-schools  

Cascade to:  

All school 
staff 

Contact: See messages for individual contact details 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information, updates and guidance 

http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/inclusion-funding-element-2
mailto:Deborah.WILBOR@northyorks.gov.uk
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Noticeboard/Red%20bag/Attachments/Redundancy%20Costs%20Letter%20from%20SC%2013th%20June%202018.pdf
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Safeguarding/Child%20Protection%20and%20Safeguarding%20in%20Schools/Child%20Employment%20Licence/Child%20Employment%20-%20Red%20Bag%20%20Letter.pdf
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/licence-child-employment
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/key-messages-schools
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Events and Publicity 

 

 

Publicity from Primary Schools Debating Competition 

Audience: All Primary schools  

Please CLICK HERE to see the article on the recent Primary 
Schools Debating Competition. Well done to all involved!  

Cascade to:  

Headteachers and anyone else 
who might be interested.  

 

 

Designated Teacher for LAC Training 

Audience: All schools  

This training will be delivered by the Virtual School Head and is for 
Designated Teachers and others who may support Looked After and 
previously Looked After Children in school. 
 
The course will give an overview of the role of a Designated Teacher for 
LAC and go through the new legislation. 
 
Training will include the new legislation for Designated Teachers, PEPs, 
and Pupil Premium. 
By the end of the training, delegates will know their legal requirements for 
Looked After and previously Looked After Children. 
 

There is no charge for this training and to book onto the 
course please go to www.nyeducationservices.co.uk  
 
Malton School, West Wing 27 June 2018  3:30pm – 5:00pm 
Allerton Court Hotel  4 July 2018  4:00pm – 5:30pm 
South Craven School  9 July 2018  4:00pm – 6:00pm 
Barwic Parade CP School 12 July 2018  3:30pm – 5:30pm  
 

Cascade to:  

Senior Leadership Team,  
SENDCOs, 
Behaviour co-ordinators, CP 
co-ordinator,  
child minders,  
pastoral leads,  
early years staff, support 
staff, teachers, and of 
course designated teacher 
for LAC / DSLs.  

 

 

For further information please contact the Virtual School: 01609 533231  virtualschool@northyorks.gov.uk  

 

 

CLEAPSS Bulletin 162 Summer 2018 

Audience: All Schools  

Please CLICK HERE for the latest bulletin from CLEAPSS 

Cascade to:  

Teachers and technicians of 
Science, D&T and Art 

For further information contact: http://www.cleapss.org.uk/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/news/article/debating-champions-go-head-head-over-social-media
http://www.nyeducationservices.co.uk/
mailto:virtualschool@northyorks.gov.uk
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Noticeboard/Red%20bag/Attachments/CLEAPSS%20Bulletin%20162%20final.pdf
http://www.cleapss.org.uk/
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Free Cyber Security Course for Young People 

Audience: All Secondary age Schools  

The NCSC CyberFirst Programme is running a series of residential and non-residential 
courses for 11 – 17 year olds in various locations around the country this summer. Places 
are still available on many of the courses and applications are encouraged. The courses 
are FREE and will give attendees an introduction into the world of cyber security. 
 
Full details can be found at https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/information/cyberfirst-courses    
 

Cascade 
to:  

Form tutors 
to pass info 
on to 
students 

For further information contact: cyberfirst@smallpeicetrust.org.uk  

 

 

Change4Life Train Like A Jedi campaign 

Audience: All Schools but Primary Padawans in particular!  

The Resistance needs you and your pupils! 

Calling all friends of the Resistance, the First Order are fast approaching and the 

Resistance need as much help as they can get during their darkest hour. This is your 

chance to help, so get ready! 

Join Change4Life and Disney on an exciting journey through the Galaxy this summer 

with the Star WarsTM inspired Train Like A Jedi programme for schools. Physical activity 

has been linked to better health, and social and academic outcomes, so inspire your 

pupils to move more and Train Like A Jedi with Change4Life. 

Through this fun Train Like A Jedi video, Olympic gold medalist Jade Jones will guide 

pupils through 12 special moves which will help them master the ways of the Jedi. 

Throughout the summer term more Train Like A Jedi resources will be launched, 

including playground challenges and holiday take-home packs. Sign up to the School 

Zone newsletter to be the first to hear about new resources. 

Cascade to:  

Teachers and 

teaching 

assistants 

For further information contact: https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/activities/train-like-a-jedi  

 

 

If you have any queries regarding this weekly mailing please contact marion.sadler@northyorks.gov.uk.  

Previous issues can be found at: http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/red-bag   

https://www.ncsc.gov.uk/information/cyberfirst-courses
mailto:cyberfirst@smallpeicetrust.org.uk
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/activities/train-like-a-jedi
https://campaignresources.phe.gov.uk/schools/topics/being-active/train-like-a-jedi
https://campaignresources.phe.gov.uk/schools/topics/being-active/train-like-a-jedi
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/activities/train-like-a-jedi
mailto:marion.sadler@northyorks.gov.uk
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/red-bag

